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Opinion
of the European Union Affairs Committee of the Senate of the Republic of Poland adopted on the basis of an opinion of the Agriculture and Rural Development Committee of the Senate of the Republic of Poland concerning 
the Proposal for a Regulation of the European Parliament and of the Council establishing rules for direct payments to farmers under support schemes within the framework of the common agricultural policy
COM(2011)625
adopted at the sitting of 8 May 2012
The European Union Affairs Committee of the Senate of the Republic of Poland does not support the Proposal for a Regulation of the European Parliament and of the Council establishing rules for direct payments to farmers under support schemes within the framework of the common agricultural policy, COM(2011)625.
In the opinion of the Committee, the Proposal for a Regulation is not well suited for the tasks which this instrument is intended to perform. In addition, it is not fully compatible with the Treaty on the Functioning of the European Union. The Committee wishes to draw particular attention to the following issues:
· The Proposal is not compatible with the treaty objectives of the common agricultural policy, which prohibit discrimination on the grounds of nationality (Article 18 TFEU) and permit differences in support provided within the framework of the common agricultural policy only at regional level, and not at Member State level (Article 39 (2a). The maintenance of differences in the level of support resulting from the use of historical references when determining national ceilings is in contravention of the above-mentioned treaty provisions. The proposed progressive convergence of the level of support should be considered insufficient. 
· The greening component, which is not consistent with the treaty objectives of the common agricultural policy (Article 39 (1)TFEU), should not be introduced. If this category of support is introduced in its present form, farmers will not be rewarded equally for delivering the same environmental benefits.
· The proposed definition of the “active farmer” would make it necessary for Poland to carry out costly calculations of receipts from non-agricultural activities. Moreover, it would exclude entities engaged in agricultural activities without eliminating those who are not engaged in such activities.

· The replacement of the SAPS system, which is used in Poland and in other countries, with a new system based on payment entitlements may reduce access to direct payments.

· The introduction of new categories of payments, especially of the greening component, and putting in place a new scheme based on payment entitlements will make the system even more complicated.
